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               24 August 2023 

 
Dear Sir / Madam 
 
Application for Development Consent Immingham Eastern Ro-Ro Terminal Project 

We refer to the Examining Authority’s (ExA) letter dated 2 August 2023, in which the ExA set out the 
timetable and procedure to be followed in relation to the above application for development consent.   

Within that letter, the ExA requested that any comments on submissions received at Deadline 1, on 
Tuesday 15 August 2023, be submitted to the examination at Deadline 2 on Tuesday 5 September 
2023. 

Trinity House has reviewed relevant submissions made at Deadline 1, including the revised draft 
Development Consent Order [REP1-005].  Accordingly, Trinity House can confirm that it agrees with 
the drafting changes made by the Applicant to articles 37 (provision against danger to navigation), 38 
(lights on tidal works during construction) and 39 (permanent light on tidal works).  These changes give 
effect to discussions between the Applicant and Trinity House prior to Deadline 1 and the provisions 
are now in a form which Trinity House supports. 

At the current time, Trinity House has no further submissions to make but will continue to monitor the 
progress of the application through examination.  For completeness, we also note that none of the 
written questions issued by the ExA on Monday 7 August 2023 were directed to Trinity House for 
response or comment.   

Finally, Trinity House can confirm that there have been no discussions with the Applicant with regards 
to a Statement of Common Ground (SoCG).  As there are no points currently outstanding or under 
discussion between Trinity House and the Applicant, Trinity House does not consider that a SoCG is 
necessary at the current time. 

We trust that this submission is helpful and would be happy to assist if there are any questions arising. 

Yours faithfully 

Russell Dunham ACII (Legal Advisor) 
Email:  




